VCN Annual General Meeting

Thursday, Jan. 6th, 2011

411 Dunsmuir St., Vancouver, B.C.

Board in attendance: Jim Sayre, Chantal Iorio, Travis Keyworth, Brendan Houle, Anthony Swain, Pedro Mora.

Staff in attendance: Steven Chan, Chris Chanhsamone, Kalia Turdueva, Izabela Krekora.

Members in attendance: Quorum achieved with 15+ VCN members in attendance.

Meeting called to order at 6:25 PM.

MOTION for approval of the agenda – moved by Penny Goldsmith; seconded by Pedro Mora; Carried.

After review of the minutes from last year’s AGM, one change was made.  Subsequent to this change:

MOTION to approve minutes from last year's AGM – moved by Eric Karbin; seconded by Penny Goldsmith; Carried.

Chantal Iorio presented the accountant's report.

MOTION to give discretion to the Board of Directors to appoint the accountants for next year – moved by Tom Hansen; seconded by Maxine Gadd; Carried.

Jim Sayre presented the president's report, providing a brief overview and update of VCN and its key services, specifically:

· CAP and CAPYI, approved for another year

· VCN WebTeam

· BC Housing project

· Tech team project, low-cost tech support

· Discussion regarding the deficit this year and that VCN is facing another deficit next year

· Recognized Izabela Krekora for her work in the last year taking over for Kalia Turdueva, who was on maternity leave, as well as Chris Chanhsamone’s work, especially with spam filters

· Thanked staff, volunteers, members, and funders

MOTION to accept the President's report – moved by Tom Hansen; seconded by Maxine Gadd; Carried.

Izabela Krekora presented a staff report summarizing the CAP and CAPYI programs:

· Community access points with computer and Internet access.

· Funded by Industry Canada.

· Administered by VCN in the Lower Mainland.

· Currently 102 CAP sites in Lower Mainland.

· CAP sites continue to be used by people without Internet access at home or at work, including new immigrants, people seeking employment, senior citizens, First Nations people, at-risk youth, people facing literacy challenges, the homeless, and people with disabilities and mental health issues.

· The program is in jeopardy of not being renewed; VCN received a letter in March 2010 from Industry Canada regarding the termination of CAP, however the letter was retracted and CAP was renewed for 2010.

· More information about CAP is available at  http://www.ic.gc.ca/eic/site/cap-pac.nsf/eng/00003.html.

· More information about all CAP sites in BC is available at: http://cap.vcn.bc.ca/map 

Izabela Krekora also summarized other VCN projects and issues:

· In 2009, there was a proposal to acquire space for VCN in the new W building in the DTES.

· VCN moved into this space in November 2010, and uses it for special projects, CAPYI and the VCN WebTeam.

· VCN staff and volunteers have engaged in Outreach events such as the Heart of the City Festival in the DTES.  This resulted in a Radio Canada interview that can be heard at http://www.radio-canada.ca/audio-video/pop.shtml#urlMedia%3D/Medianet/2010/CBUFT/LeTelejournalColombieBritannique201012052100_1.asx&promo%3DZAPmedia_Telejournal&duree%3Dcourt
Jill Pakaluk presented an overview of the CAPYI and related programs:

· CAPYI has 2 main goals; (a) provide youth with the skills to find employment, and (b) provide patrons of CAP sites with effective knowledge and skills of Internet use.

· 45 interns are in place at 44 CAP sites to lessen the ‘digital divide’.

· Discussed specific examples of success stories with some of VCN’s CAPYI interns.

Hugh Deraps presented an overview of the VCN WebTeam and its recent activities:

· Continuing to work closely with non-profits in Vancouver to support and inform organizations on available low-cost or free services and online opportunities to advance and enhance each organization's goals.

· Presented overview of services and potential for growth.

· Discussed specific examples of experiences that the VCN WebTeam has had with clients.

Chris Chanhsamone presented an overview of the VCN help desk and IT services:

· Overview of help desk services and expansion to the new W building, where they share internet services and provide technical support.

· Penny Goldsmith wanted to note for the record that the staff at the VCN help desk have been very supporting, helpful, and useful.  Anthony Swain also recognized the help desk. 

Suggestions from Members:

· CAPYI workshops. Perhaps Jill Pakaluk can provide an article for the VCN newsletter with respect to this idea.

· Chris Chanhsamone suggested the Tech Team initiative may be able to earn revenues from non-profits.

The board and members thanked our active volunteers. Certificates and gifts of appreciation were awarded.

Board membership:

· MOTION to nominate the presented slate, composed of Jim Sayre, Richard Smith, Chantal Iorio, Michael Felczak, Craig McLachlan, Pedro Mora, Brendan Houle, Travis Keyworth, and Anthony Swain. Moved by Tom Hansen; Seconded by Maxine Gadd; Carried.

· Nominations called for from the floor. None were received.

Members Business:

· Members, staff, and board broke out into small discussion groups.

Suggestions from members included the following:

· BC Cooperative Association uses a similar type of organization for tech team services.

· Partnering with FreeGeek.

· Investigate partnership with Telus or another corporate internet services company whereby VCN members could receive discounts, similar to the partnership between BCAA and Husky gas stations.

· Coupling VCN’s mandate and vision with the impact on individuals and the community, by providing services to non-profits and providing experience to individuals for the workforce.

Meeting adjourned at 8:35.
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